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OFFICIAL 

 
23 November 2022 
 
File No: NTH18/00058/33 
Your Ref: SSD 9255 
 
 
Department of Planning & Environment 
Industry Assessments 
NSW Major Projects Portal 
 
Attention: Julia Green - julia.a.green@dpie.nsw.gov.au 
 
 
RE: Review of Environmental Impact Statement (SSD-9255) – New England Solar Farm 
MOD 2, New England Highway and Barleyfields Road, Uralla 
 
I refer to the request by the Department of Planning an Environment (DPE) dated 17 November 
2022 seeking input from Transport for NSW (TfNSW) to Modification 2 for the above-
mentioned State Significant Development. 
 
TfNSW key interests are the safety and efficiency of the transport network, the needs of our 
customers and the integration of land use and transport in accordance with the Future 
Transport Strategy. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the Modification Report prepared by EMM and dated October 2022. It is 
understood that the modification be to amend project boundary and development footprint 
and increase the project’s storage capacity. 
 
TfNSW has reviewed the amended application and supporting documentation submitted and 
is satisfied that the proposed modification has adequately addressed the anticipated traffic 
impacts on the State road network. 
 
Should you require further information please contact Kate Leonard, Development Services 
Case Officer, on 1300 207 783 or by emailing development.north@transport.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Leisa Sedger 
A/ Team Leader, Development Services 
Community and Place | Region North 
Regional & Outer Metropolitan 
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